NORTHEAST NEIGHBORS AND FRIENDS

Minutes of the Northeast Neighbors and Friends meeting held on Monday, February 7,
2011, at the East Side Library. The meeting was called fo order at 5:33 p.m. by Linda
Westergaard, Chair.

Ouir first guest speaker for the evening was Bob Mahaffey who talked about the
improvement on Easton and asked about the new snow removal policy.

The next speaker was Michael Perry from the Senior College of Greater Des Moines. He
told the history of the Senior College and passed out a listing of the courses available in
the spring of 2011. He had a few catalogs that he passed out also. If anyone would like
to call the college, the numiber is 244-0631 and it is handled by volunteers. His cell phone
is 238-8279. The web page for the Senior College is www.myseniorcollege.com and is
located in the Papajohn Education Center. There is a nominal fee for the classes and if
you are interested, you should sign up for the class.

Marge Ramsey gave the Treasurer’s report. There is $270.00 in the bank with $10.00 to be
deposited yet. i

Linda Westergaard asked if anyone was interested in becoming a board memiber.

Jim Wickham gave a report on Des Moines Neighbors and the NRB (Neighborhood
Revitalization Board).

Linda then announced that Cynthia Renaud was leaving The Des Moines Register. She is
moving to Chicago fo pursue her MBA. Her last day is Wednesday but she is not leaving
Des Moines unfil the end of the month.

Motion to adjourn was made by Jim Bush, and second by Norm Kamm.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:58 p.m.

Respectfully submiftted,

Marge Ramsey
Secretary/Treasurer



